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We hope you all had a blessed and fruitful summer. We were in OKC in June and
enjoyed our church, Southwest Baptist, and family. Then part of July and August,
we traveled in Colorado. Dr. Bliss and his sweet wife Sharon, who live in Pueblo
West, provided many nights of lodging and good fellowship. While there, I had the
privilege of teaching a group of pastors in India via Zoom.

We also enjoyed three days at Silver State Baptist Youth Camp. The music,
powerful preaching, and good fellowship made this a refreshing time. During our
CO. visit, I had the opportunity to preach in five churches, and Sandy spoke at three
ladies' meetings. Seeing men accept Christ as their Savior and people responding to
the altar call was an encouragement.

Making connections with some new pastors and churches was an added blessing,
and the highlight was spending time with three of our grandchildren and Sandy’s
sister.

September will begin with Sandy teaching an all-day workshop in Ivanhoe, TX, and
me preaching in two churches in the Fort Worth/Dallas area. Later in the month, we
fly to Georgia, where T am scheduled to preach, and Sandy to teach another ladies'
retreat.

On October 9, we will be flying to Germany, where we will spend four weeks.
While there, we are scheduled to be in our former German church, two other
German works, a U.S. military church, an English-speaking pastor’s fellowship, and
at Mission Possible. Mission Possible is a yearly missionary conference for
missionaries and their families from all over Europe. Its sole purpose is to keep
missionaries encouraged and focused on Christ. Pastor Garber and his wife from
Northside Baptist Church in Nolanville, TX, will join us for the pastor’s fellowship
and Mission Possible. Please pray for the Lord’s guidance and blessings during this
time.

We greatly appreciate your prayers and financial support. May our Lord bless each
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Phil. 4:13, 19
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